
August 30, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

RE:   James River Cardiology, LLC 
         Le;er of Intent for COPN ApplicaDon 

Karen Shelton, MD, FACOG 
State Health Commissioner 
Virginia Department of Health 
109 Governor Street, 13th Floor 
Richmond, VA 23219 

Dear Dr. Shelton, 

I am wriDng to noDfy you that James River Cardiology, LLC intends to apply for a CerDficate of Public 
Need to obtain a fixed cardiac PET/CT scanner in our office located at 8006 Discovery Drive, Suite 100, 
Richmond, VA 23229, in Planning District 15. 

The PET/CT will be uDlized for diagnosDc cardiac perfusion imaging only. The CT component of the 
scanner is intended to be used for a;enuaDon correcDon of the perfusion images and will not be used 
for standalone diagnosDc CT imaging.  

Please forward copies of the relevant applicaDon materials for this undertaking. Thank you and your staff 
for your Dme and assistance. 

Sincerely, 

Mitesh Amin, MD 
President, James River Cardiology 

CC: Erik Bodin III, Director, Division of CerDficate of Public Need 


